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Minutes of West & East Putford Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday, 27 October 2015 in Bradworthy Primary Academy at 7.30pm.

	Chaired by:  Councillor Mrs L Drake
	Clerked by:  Sue Squire



	Present:  Councillors

A Bewes

P Bond

M Cornish

Mrs L Drake

Mrs M Lewis

D Pomeroy

J Wooldridge

Police

County Councillor R Julian


	Agenda: -

Co-option of Parish Councillors

Apologies

Declarations of Interest

Approval of the Minutes of 25 August 2015 

Items raised by members of the public

Reports

Matters Arising for reporting

Planning

Planning Correspondence

Finance

Correspondence / Notices & Publications Received

Matters raised by Councillors / Clerk

Date of next Meeting

	 
	
	                      Action:

	31.
	Co-option of Parish Councillors.  Two letters of application had been received in respect of the three vacancies from Mr Myles Thomas and Mrs Pauline Green.

Both were unable to be present due to illness and holiday respectively.

Councillor Pomeroy proposed Mr Thomas.  Seconded by Councillor Bewes and unanimously agreed. 
Councillor Mrs Drake proposed Mrs Green.  Seconded by Councillor Cornish and unanimously agreed.

	Clerk to advise

	32.
	Apologies. Councillor Mrs G Clark and N Moulder.

	

	33.
	Declarations of Interest. None.

	

	34.
	Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 25 August 2015.

Approved and signed as a correct record. 
 
	

	35.
	Items raised by members of the public. 
The Clerk had received an email regarding the Putford Website and notices displayed in the West Putford notice board.

A reply had been sent informing that the website was completely up to date.

The notice board at West Putford to display the Agenda and, space allowing, draft Minutes. 

	

	36.
	Reports:  

36.1   Police.  No report.
36.2  County Councillor R Julian had attended the DCC Highways Conference where there had been many representations about potholes.

DCC say they want to work with Parishes and did not want Parishes to feel disconnected to the County.

If there are major problems with roads, he invited these to be sent to him to follow up.

County Councillor Stuart Hughes, Cabinet Member for Highways and Mr David Whitton, Head of Highways, want to be involved.

DCC is £12 million in arrears with road repairs.

Concillor Mrs Lewis spoke about Putford Bridge where numerous representations had been made.  Workmen arrive, do a small amount of work and leave.
Councillor Pomeroy advised that some hardly used roads are tarmaced which appeared uneconomic.  County Councillor Julian advised that these roads are resurfaced to hold the road together for longer.
County Councillor Julian also highlighted about some potholes being repaired and others nearby are not because they are not the correct size to warrant repair. 

DCC have purchased a new pothole repairing machine and gave full details of its capacity.  

There was great concern regarding the road at Barton Hill where some work had been done, but the surface was down to stone and was considered dangerous for cyclists and motor bikes. 

Venn Bridge.  £500 from County Councilllor Julian’s Locality Grant funding had released and the work was about to be done. 

There is money set aside in the event of bad weather in the Winter.

County Councillor Julian had attended a meeting of DCC Health and Wellbeing regarding the proposed closure of beds at some Community Hospitals.

The case was put to the Clinical Commissioning Group and ultimately the decision was taken to the NHS Trust for the decision to be made.  

He was encouraging people to organize a Petition relating to the closure of beds at Bideford Community Hospital which he wanted to take to full Council at DCC.

Proposed by Councillor Mrs Drake for a Petition to be organized, seconded by Councillor Pomeroy and unanimously agreed. 
Councillor Mrs Drake referred to a meeting attended by Geoffrey Cox MP where it was said the hospital at Holsworthy was built as a Community Hospital.

Councillor Julian advised that tools and materials would be provided if any roads are repaired by volunteers but they must have insurance.

DCC will cut vegetation around major road junctions.  It was hoped that verges and drains would be dealt with on a local basis
36.3  District Councillor R Hicks.  Not present, apologies not sent, no Report provided. 
36.4  Councillor Mrs Lewis had visited the North Devon Hospice Drop In At The Long House in Holsworthy.

36.5  Councillor Mrs Drake had attended the Market and Coastal Towns Initiative Meeting (Written Report forwarded to Councillors).


	Clerk to report

Clerk


	37.
	Matters Arising for reporting only.

37.1  Venn Bridge Funding. Spoken about under County Councillor Julian’s Report.

It was noted that the Clerk had completed and submitted the Locality Grant Funding Application Form to County Councillor Julian for a further £500 in order that the scheme can be carried out. As a result, the additional funding had, the day before the Meeting, been credited to the Parish Council’s current account.

37.2  Three Vacancies  on the Parish Council. It was noted that details had been included in the Putford Post and new notices prepared for the notice boards.

As a result of Minute No. 31, there was now only one vacancy. 

37.3  NS&I Account. The completed forms had been returned for a change of contact to be noted on the Bank’s system.  

As a result, two separate letters with forms were received requesting the same information as that which had been provided.  

The Clerk had replied, advising that the information had already been sent.  

No further correspondence had been received.

37.4  Devon Access to Services Project. It was noted that the letter had been sent to the Putford Post for inclusion.

37.5  Proposed Closure of Community Beds and consultation regarding hospital beds. It was noted that the letters of representation from this Parish Council had been acknowledged.

	

	38.
	Planning.  There were no Planning Applications to consider.

It was noted that an informal response of ‘no objections’ was sent to TDC in respect of Planning Application 1/0870/2015/AGMB – Prior notification for the change of use of agricultural building to 1 no. dwelling under Class Q (a), farm building, Nicholls Farm, West Putford.


	

	39.
	Planning Correspondence. There was no Planning Correspondence to consider.


	

	40.
	Finance.
40.1  Balances. Lloyds Bank Treasurers Account as at 28/9/15: £4,236.58    

                                                                             As at 27/10/15  £4,030.18

40.2  The following payments were approved and authorised: 
Mrs S Squire  Salary (2 months) net of PAYE                       £162.00

                        Contribution towards broadband (2 months)  £    3.00

                        Photocopying                                                  £  11.45

                        Stationery  & postage                                     £  12.69       £189.14
HMRC             PAYE                                                                                  £  40.40

40.3  TDC. It was noted that the second tranche of the Precept amounting to £1,083.74 has been credited to the current account.

	Clerk

Ch.No.282
Ch.No.283


	41.
	Correspondence / Notices & Publications Received.
41.1  Devon Wheels 2 Work CIC. Details of transport solutions for Devon.  To be put on website and in Putford Post. 
41.2  Geoffrey Cox MP.  Letter and petition to improve rural roads.  The petition closes on 20/11/15.

41.3 TDC. Email regarding consultation on proposed closure of community beds together with petition. The aim was to collect at least 1,000 signatures by 24/9/15 and Councillors were provided with petition forms.

There had subsequently been a press release from Northern Devon Healthcare NHS Trust following a six week public consultation regarding community beds at Holsworthy and South Molton hospitals where the decision had been taken to retain these.  The decision means there will no longer be medical beds at Bideford and Ilfracombe.
41.4  TDC.  North Devon and Torridge District Council Local Plan consultation, following a series of recent changes to national planning policy and practice guidance: 

Policy options on the subject of wind energy development

Additional proposed main changes to Policy ST18: Affordable Housing on Development Sites

A proposed draft policy relating to Starter Homes on Exception Sites

The consultation runs from 22 October to 3 December.

41.5  Mr M Prentice, Chairman, Holsworthy Rural Community Transport. Email asking if Parishes would consider allocating some of the TAP fund money to Holsworthy Rural Community Transport Limited.  Since 1999 the organisation has been providing the Ring and Ride service along with the Volunteer Car scheme for Holsworthy and the 28 surrounding Parishes with around 300 registered users of the former and around 800 car journeys arranged in the last year. 

Details of the current TAP fund allocation were given being £186 for West Putford and £120 for East Putford.
Proposed by Concillor Pomeroy to allocate £100.00 for this project, seconded  by Councillor Bewes and unanimously agreed. 
41.6  DCC.  Details of a road closure for patching works from Wrangworthy Cross to Collingsdown Cross to Stibb Cross for the period 2 – 4 November 2015.  Noted.
41.7  Northern Devon Healthcare NHS Trust. Letter regarding the NHS use of agency staff.  Noted.
41.8  Mail Preference Service. The Clerk had obtained postcards to return and letterbox stickers for parishioners who did not wish to receive junk mail, circulars or free newspapers. 

	Clerk

Clerk

	42.
	Matters raised by Councillors / Clerk.  

42.1  2016 Meeting Dates.   23/2/16; 26/4/16; 31/5/16; 30/8/16; 25/10/16; 6/12/16.

Post Meeting Note:  The May Meeting will be on Tuesday 24th, not Tuesday 31st.

	Clerk to book School

	43.
	Date of next Meeting: Tuesday, 1 December 2015 in Bradworthy Primary Academy at 7.30pm.

The Meeting ended at 8.56pm.

 
	

	Summary of Decisions: 

· Co-option of Councillors Mrs Pauline Green and Myles Thomas
· Minutes of 25 August 2015

· Petition to be organised in respect of the proposed closure of beds at Bideford Community Hospital

· Payments

· £100.00 of TAP (Town & Parish) Fund allocation to be given to Holsworthy Rural Community Transport to assist with running the Organisation



	These Minutes are agreed by those present as being a true record.



	Signed:

Chair of West & East Putford Parish Council:


	Date:





